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at a Glance... 

FRIDAY,  JANUARY 15,  2021                          TEAM AVALANCHE               

Dear Arbutus Families, 

January 27 Informal Reporting Process: Normally we would be 
inviting parents in this month for Student-Led Conferences, but due 
to Covid we will be adjusting the process to make it safe, and yet 
still ensure parents receive important information on the learning 
progress that each child is making this year. We will still be doing 
an early dismissal at 11:51 am on Wed. Jan. 27 so interested parents 
can have phone or Zoom meetings with teachers on the Term 2 goals 
that each student has set in the three BC Core Competency areas. 
Please see the attached letter with more details. 

Art Exploratory:  

We are really pleased to see our Art teacher, Mrs. Maestrello 
(left), back at AGMS this term. Students are keen to have an 
Art exploratory and hone their creativity skills in the Art 
Room.  

FSA Update: A cor rection from last 
week’s newsletter that the Ministry of Edu-
cation has delayed the start of the Grade 7 
Foundation Skills Assessment until February 
15. Please see the attached letter from our 
Superintendent of Schools on the importance 
of this assessment. We are working to in-
crease the participation rates in this assess-
ment this year. There is also a video link in 
the letter regarding further information on 
the FSA that may be helpful for you. 

Congratulations Myla! We were so impressed with the great success that Myla Bui had in her  paper  
crane fundraising project in which she raised a whopping $31,031 for the Help Fill a Dream Foundation! 
Myla wanted to do something to pay it forward after all the help her family received after her sister Leila 
was struck by a vehicle and severely injured in December 2017. Thanks also goes to all Myla’s classmates 
and family friends who contributed to the pro-
ject as well. Great job Myla! 

Rob Parker, Principal 

 YOUR WEEK AT A GLANCE 

Monday, Jan. 18th 3 pm Volleyball for Girls of Divs 6, 10, 11, 18, 19, and 20. 

Tuesday, Jan. 19th 3 pm Volleyball for Girls of Divs 4, 5, 12, 13, 14, and 15. 

PAC Meeting cancelled—see pg 2 for further information 

Wednesday, Jan. 20th 3 pm All Boys interested in volleyball. 

3 pm Homework Club in the Learning Centre after school. 

Thursday, Jan. 21st 3 pm Girls of Divs 2, 3, 8, 9, and 16, 17. 

Friday, Jan. 22nd 

 

Math Challengers 

*Black Shirt Day: see ar ticle on page 2 
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   Upcoming Dates to Remember:    

Jan 25 Pro-D—School Based—Arbutus students not in session 

Jan 25-29 Late French Immersion Registration week (for incoming 
grade 6 students) 

Jan 27 Early dismissal at 11:51 am—Informal Reporting (see 
attached letter) 

Feb 8-11 Transfer Applications Week for 2021-22 school year 

Covid Protocol if Your Child is Unwell 

Please use the new and recently revised Daily Health Check form each morning (can be found 
on our website under “quick links”) to ensure your child is healthy and not exhibiting any res-
piratory symptoms. If any students or staff are sick they must not come to school. This will be 
essential in keeping our school community safe this winter. Parents must also check with a medical profes-
sional or call 811 to ensure their child does not have COVID 19 before they can return to school. Students 
must also be symptom free before returning to school. 

Attendance - Please remember to inform our Attend-
ance line if your child will be late or absent.  

You can email to attendance62@sd61.bc.ca   or phone 
and leave a message on our call back line at  

250-360-0725.   

 

When a student is late:  

Please have them come to our side service 
door (#4) and ring the doorbell;  

someone will come let them in.   

Pink Shirt Day—Feb 
24, 2021 

Pink t-shirts and pink 
masks are available 
for order through our 
school cash on-line 
until Jan 21. 

 

 

Masks and Wa-
ter Bottles 

Please help us 
by sending a wa-
ter bottle with 
your student each day 
and have a couple extra 
masks tucked in their 
backpacks. This 
will help reduce 
the amounts we 
are giving out 
each day.  

Upcoming District Registrations, Transitions and Transfers 
This year our registration process will be online.  Important dates are as follows: 

~ Grade 8’s program of choice for grade 9—Deadline for registration is Jan. 22.  

~ Late French Registration for incoming grade 6’s—registration is January 25-29. Registration forms will 
be available closer to registration week and will be online. Registration is a lottery system.  Deadline is Jan. 
29. Forms will not be accepted before Jan. 25.  

Parents will be notified the following week regarding placement. 

~ Transfer week— Feb 8-11—primarily grade 8’s wishing to go to a different high school than their catch-
ment. Also for students who want to change programs—moving from French to English. Also for students in 
any grade who are wanting to change schools the coming year.  

Forms will be available on our District and school websites and in the office for students to pick up closer to 
transfer week. Forms will not be accepted before Feb. 8.  

Parents will be notified by March 12 for placement the following year.  

CANCELLED: We are cancelling our PAC meeting next Tuesday Jan. 19 
because it conflicts with a webinar on social media awareness for parents 
that is being put on by the district on Jan 19th and 20th. We will meet 
again on Tuesday, February 16th. If you had anything you were hoping to 

learn from the PAC meeting, feel free to check in by email at agms.pac@gmail.com. 

We would like to share that we have received a grant to fund parent education and will be 
moving forward with creating some learning around anti-racism. If you would like to help with 
the planning process, please email agms.pac@gmail.com. 

Minutes from our past PAC meetings can be found in the PAC News section of our school 
website. 

Remember, if you shop at Peppers Foods in Cadboro Bay, you can go to any cashier to pick up 
and fill a grocery card to use for your purchases. Let the cashier know you would like dona-
tions to go to Arbutus Global Middle School PAC. The PAC will receive 5% of your purchase.  

Jan. 15 Black Shirt Day in BC: Many staff and students wore a black shir t today in BC 
schools to draw attention to the issue of systemic racism. Black Shirt Day coincides with Mar-
tin Luther King Day in the US, and is meant to draw attention to the struggles that black and 
racialized communities suffer. As a global education school committed to promoting social 
justice, this is one of several events, initiatives and curricular programs we are using this year 
to highlight this important issue. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd3bWXJrIt2rbRAsYZV_JnqjyUjWlj9q2Vop4WI5Rx8L1JUow/viewform?gxids=7628&fbzx=-8384055721504448119
mailto:agms.pac@gmail.com
mailto:agms.pac@gmail.com
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/7/folders/0Bww-Nx9HKS3IdFRVbDBhUGtaT2s
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/7/folders/0Bww-Nx9HKS3IdFRVbDBhUGtaT2s
https://www.peppers-foods.com/

